R. B. Scripture (left) vice-president of Genaire receives the keys to one of the new Cities Service refuclers from R. J. ITull, president.
They are standing in front of one of the American Airlines planes serviced by Genaire.
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SKIP FORTER RETIRES

Effective as of November 30, Skip Forter will be retiring
from his position as Superintendent of Operations at the
Trafalgar Refinery.

Skip has been second in command to Mr. Sicks since the
refinery was planned in 1956. Previous to that he was Process
Superintendent at the Lake Charles Refinery in Lonisiana.
Cities Service says goodbye and good luck to a man who
has served it faithfully for 36 vears.

JACOBY AND SEABRIGHT PROMOTED

“Jake” Jacoby, who was Refinery Technical Director, will
take over Mr. Forter’s position as Superintendent of Opera-
tions. Jake moves into the senior position with 17 vears of
laboratory and refinery management experience at Cities
Service.

Assigned to handle the position of Refinery Technical
Director is Ken Seabright, previously Chief Process Engincer.
Ken has been in the oil business 27 vears and joined Cities
Service at the Trafalgar Refinery in 1957.

CREDIT UNION DECLARES 5% DIVIDEND

The officers of the Credit Union announced to a meeting
of the general membership on September 28th, that a
would be declared on the minimum monthly
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dividend of 5%
share balance of each member up to August 31st, 1960.
This represents a solid financial gain by the organization in
the first seven months of operation, both in the growth of
membership shares and in gross earnings. Those in  the
company who are not vet members are invited to join and
share in the benefits of mutual help and gain.

MARKETING WINS SOFTBALL

Congratulations are due to the Marketing team which won
the Cities Service Softball League.

Marketing, captained by Ted Collier, defeated Refining,
in the finals by taking two games out of three.

Murray Whistler, chairman of the League executive, had
this to say about the season: “We have had a very successful
first year and we would like to take this opportumity to thank
the following for their tremendous support — the Company
for granting and the preparation of the ballfield and material
for the back-stop, Catalytic for the erection of the back-stop,
the Refining Club and Marketing Association for their
generous donations toward the equipment, the men who
gave their time to umpire the games, and last, but not least,
the plavers who made the league the success it was.”

KEARNS ARGO TRAINER

Vern Kearns was appointed assistant trainer for the season
with the Argo football club. Vern is a clerk in the Operating
Department and has been with the company one and a half
vears. His duties with the Argos consisted of generally keep-
ing the team in shape and giving them rubdowns, therapy
and taping assistance,

BOB FOSTER TRANSFERRED

Bob Foster has been transferred back to New York to
carry out market research on new manufacturing projects.
He originally came to Canada with the Survey Team in
1956 as a transportation engineer, later becoming Manager,
Cost Rescarch for Cities Service Oil Co. Ltd. For the past
several vears he has been associated with Cities Service
Research and Development Co., on the Athabasca project,
although he continued to work from the Toronto office.



